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PROSPECTUS

                               40,000,000 SHARES
               CALAMOS CONVERTIBLE OPPORTUNITIES AND INCOME FUND
                      COMMON SHARES OF BENEFICIAL INTEREST
                                $15.00 PER SHARE
                             ----------------------

    Investment Objective.  Calamos Convertible Opportunities and Income Fund
(the "Fund") is a newly organized, diversified, closed-end management investment
company. The Fund's investment objective is to provide total return, through a
combination of capital appreciation and current income.

    Portfolio Contents.  Under normal circumstances, the Fund will invest at
least 80% of its managed assets in a diversified portfolio of convertible
securities and non-convertible income securities. The portion of the Fund's
assets invested in convertible securities and non-convertible income securities
will vary from time to time consistent with the Fund's investment objective,
changes in equity prices and changes in interest rates and other economic and
market factors, although, under normal circumstances, the Fund will invest at
least 50% of its managed assets in convertible securities. "Managed assets"
means the total assets of the Fund (including any assets attributable to any
leverage that may be outstanding) minus the sum of accrued liabilities (other
than debt representing financial leverage). A substantial portion of the Fund's
assets may be invested in below investment grade (high yield, high risk)
securities. Below investment grade (high yield, high risk) securities are rated
Ba or lower by Moody's Investors Service, Inc. ("Moody's") or BB or lower by
Standard & Poor's Ratings Group, a division of The McGraw Hill Companies
("Standard & Poor's") or are unrated securities of comparable quality as
determined by the Fund's investment adviser. Below investment grade securities
are commonly referred to as "junk bonds" and are considered speculative with
respect to the issuer's capacity to pay interest and repay principal. They
involve greater risk of loss, are subject to greater price volatility and are
less liquid, especially during periods of economic uncertainty or change, than
higher rated debt securities. There can be no assurance that the Fund will
achieve its investment objective.

    Investment Adviser.  Calamos Asset Management, Inc. ("Calamos") is the
Fund's investment adviser. See "Management of the Fund."

    No Prior History.  Because the Fund is newly organized, its common shares
have no history of public trading. Shares of closed-end funds frequently trade
at a discount from their net asset value. The risk of loss due to a market
discount may be greater for initial investors expecting to sell their shares in
a relatively short period after completion of the public offering. The Fund has
applied to list its common shares on the New York Stock Exchange under the
symbol "CHI," subject to official notice of issuance.

    Leverage.  The Fund may, but is not required to, issue preferred shares,
borrow money or issue debt securities. This practice is known as leverage. The
Fund currently anticipates that it will issue cumulative preferred shares, as
soon as practicable after the closing of this offering, with an aggregate
liquidation preference of up to 25% of the Fund's total assets. The use of
preferred shares or borrowing to leverage the common shares creates risks.

    INVESTING IN THE FUND'S COMMON SHARES INVOLVES RISKS THAT ARE DESCRIBED IN
"RISK FACTORS" BEGINNING ON PAGE 19 OF THIS PROSPECTUS.
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                             ----------------------

                                                              PER SHARE           TOTAL
                                                              ---------           -----

Public offering price.......................................    $15.00         $600,000,000
Sales load..................................................     $.675          $27,000,000
Proceeds, before expenses, to the Fund(1)...................   $14.325         $573,000,000

     (1) Total expenses of issuance and distribution are estimated to be
         $904,920.

    The underwriters may also purchase up to an additional 6,000,000 common
shares at the public offering price, less the sales load, within 45 days from
the date of this prospectus to cover over-allotments.

    Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any State Securities
Commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this
prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a
criminal offense.

    The common shares will be ready for delivery on or about June 28, 2002.
                             ----------------------

                              MERRILL LYNCH & CO.

UBS WARBURG                                               LEGG MASON WOOD WALKER
                                                               INCORPORATED

RBC CAPITAL MARKETS               WACHOVIA SECURITIES               ADVEST, INC.

JANNEY MONTGOMERY SCOTT LLC                            MCDONALD INVESTMENTS INC.

STEPHENS INC.               TD WATERHOUSE              WEDBUSH MORGAN SECURITIES
                             ----------------------

                 The date of this prospectus is June 25, 2002.

(continued from previous page)

     You should read the prospectus, which contains important information about
the Fund, before deciding whether to invest in the Fund's common shares and
retain it for future reference. A statement of additional information, dated
June 25, 2002, containing additional information about the Fund, has been filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission and is incorporated by reference in
its entirety into this prospectus. You may request a free copy of the statement
of additional information, the table of contents of which is on page 39 of this
prospectus, by calling 1-800-582-6959 or by writing to the Fund. You can review
and copy documents the Fund has filed at the Securities and Exchange
Commission's Public Reference Room in Washington, D.C. Call 1-202-942-8090 for
information. The Commission charges a fee for copies. You can get the same
information free from the Commission's EDGAR database on the Internet
(http://www.sec.gov). You may also e-mail requests for these documents to
publicinfo@sec.gov or make a request in writing to the Commission's Public
Reference Section, Washington, D.C. 20549-0102.

     The Fund's common shares do not represent a deposit or obligation of, and
are not guaranteed or endorsed by, any bank or other insured depository
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institution and are not federally insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance
Corporation, the Federal Reserve Board or any other government agency.
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     YOU SHOULD RELY ONLY ON THE INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS PROSPECTUS. WE
HAVE NOT, AND THE UNDERWRITERS HAVE NOT, AUTHORIZED ANY OTHER PERSON TO PROVIDE
YOU WITH DIFFERENT INFORMATION. IF ANYONE PROVIDES YOU WITH DIFFERENT OR
INCONSISTENT INFORMATION, YOU SHOULD NOT RELY ON IT. WE ARE NOT, AND THE
UNDERWRITERS ARE NOT, MAKING AN OFFER TO SELL THESE SECURITIES IN ANY
JURISDICTION WHERE THE OFFER OR SALE IS NOT PERMITTED. YOU SHOULD ASSUME THAT
THE INFORMATION APPEARING IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS ACCURATE ONLY AS OF THE DATE OF
THIS PROSPECTUS. OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION, RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND
PROSPECTS MAY HAVE CHANGED SINCE THAT DATE.

     Through and including July 20, 2002 (the 25th day after the date of this
prospectus), all dealers that buy, sell or trade the common shares, whether or
not participating in this offering, may be required to deliver a prospectus.
This is in addition to the dealer's obligation to deliver a prospectus when
acting as underwriter and with respect to their unsold allotments or
subscriptions.

                               PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

     This is only a summary. This summary may not contain all of the information
that you should consider before investing in the Fund's common shares. You
should review the more detailed information contained in this prospectus and in
the statement of additional information, especially the information set forth
under the heading "Risk Factors."

THE FUND......................   Calamos Convertible Opportunities and Income
                                 Fund is a newly organized, diversified,
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                                 closed-end management investment company.
                                 Throughout the prospectus, we refer to Calamos
                                 Convertible Opportunities and Income Fund as
                                 the "Fund" or as "we," "us," or "our." See "The
                                 Fund."

THE OFFERING..................   The Fund is offering 40,000,000 common shares
                                 of beneficial interest ("common shares") at an
                                 initial offering price of $15.00 per share. The
                                 common shares are being offered by a group of
                                 underwriters led by Merrill Lynch, Pierce,
                                 Fenner & Smith Incorporated. You must purchase
                                 at least 100 common shares ($1,500) in order to
                                 participate in the offering. The Fund has
                                 granted the underwriters the right to purchase
                                 up to an additional 6,000,000 common shares at
                                 the public offering price, less the sales load,
                                 within 45 days from the date of this prospectus
                                 to cover over-allotments. Calamos has agreed to
                                 pay organizational expenses and offering costs
                                 (other than sales load) that exceed $0.03 per
                                 share. See "Underwriting."

INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE..........   The Fund's investment objective is to provide
                                 total return, through a combination of capital
                                 appreciation and current income. There can be
                                 no assurance that the Fund will achieve its
                                 investment objective. See "Investment Objective
                                 and Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Investment Objective."

INVESTMENT POLICIES...........   Primary Investments.  Under normal
                                 circumstances, the Fund invests at least 80% of
                                 its managed assets in a diversified portfolio
                                 of convertible securities and non-convertible
                                 income securities. The portion of the Fund's
                                 assets invested in convertible securities and
                                 non-convertible income securities will vary
                                 from time to time consistent with the Fund's
                                 investment objective, changes in equity prices
                                 and changes in interest rates and other
                                 economic and market factors, although, under
                                 normal circumstances, the Fund will invest at
                                 least 50% of its managed assets in convertible
                                 securities. "Managed assets" means the total
                                 assets of the Fund (including any assets
                                 attributable to any leverage that may be
                                 outstanding) minus the sum of accrued
                                 liabilities (other than debt representing
                                 financial leverage). For this purpose, the
                                 liquidation preference on any preferred shares
                                 will not constitute a liability. The Fund
                                 invests in securities with a broad range of
                                 maturities. The average term to maturity of the
                                 Fund's securities will typically range from
                                 five to ten years. See "Investment Objective
                                 and Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Principal Investment Strategies."

                                 Convertible Securities.  The Fund is not
                                 limited in the percentage of its assets
                                 invested in convertible securities and
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                                 investment in convertible securities forms an
                                 important part of the Fund's investment
                                 strategies. Under normal circumstances,

                                        1

                                 the Fund will invest at least 50% of its
                                 managed assets in convertible securities. A
                                 convertible security is a debt security or
                                 preferred stock that is exchangeable for an
                                 equity security of the issuer at a
                                 predetermined price (the "conversion price").
                                 Depending upon the relationship of the
                                 conversion price to the market value of the
                                 underlying security, a convertible security may
                                 trade more like an equity security than a debt
                                 instrument. See "Investment Objective and
                                 Principal Investment Strategies -- Principal
                                 Investment Strategies -- Convertible
                                 Securities."

                                 Synthetic Convertible Securities.  Calamos may
                                 also create a "synthetic" convertible security
                                 by combining separate securities that possess
                                 the two principal characteristics of a true
                                 convertible security, i.e., a fixed-income
                                 security ("fixed-income component") and the
                                 right to acquire an equity security
                                 ("convertible component"). The fixed-income
                                 component is achieved by investing in
                                 non-convertible, fixed-income securities such
                                 as bonds, preferred stocks and money market
                                 instruments. The convertible component is
                                 achieved by investing in warrants or options to
                                 buy common stock at a certain exercise price,
                                 or options on a stock index. The Fund may also
                                 purchase synthetic securities created by other
                                 parties, typically investment banks, including
                                 convertible structured notes. Different
                                 companies may issue the fixed-income and
                                 convertible components which may be purchased
                                 separately, and at different times. The Fund's
                                 holdings of synthetic convertible securities
                                 are considered convertible securities for
                                 purposes of the Fund's policy to invest at
                                 least 50% of its managed assets in convertible
                                 securities and 80% of its managed assets in a
                                 diversified portfolio of convertible securities
                                 and non-convertible income securities. See
                                 "Investment Objective and Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Synthetic Convertible
                                 Securities."

                                 Non-Convertible Income Securities.  The Fund
                                 will also invest in non-convertible income
                                 securities. The Fund's investments in non-
                                 convertible income securities may have fixed or
                                 variable principal payments and all types of
                                 interest rate and dividend payment and reset
                                 terms, including fixed rate, adjustable rate,
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                                 zero coupon, contingent, deferred, payment in
                                 kind and auction rate features. See "Investment
                                 Objective and Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Non-Convertible Income
                                 Securities."

                                 High Yield Securities.  A substantial portion
                                 of the Fund's assets may be invested in below
                                 investment grade (high yield, high risk)
                                 securities. These securities are rated Ba or
                                 lower by Moody's or BB or lower by Standard &
                                 Poor's or are unrated securities of comparable
                                 quality as determined by Calamos, the Fund's
                                 investment adviser. The Fund may invest in high
                                 yield securities of any rating. Debt securities
                                 rated below investment grade are commonly
                                 referred to as "junk bonds" and are considered
                                 speculative with respect to the issuer's
                                 capacity to pay

                                        2

                                 interest and repay principal. They involve
                                 greater risk of loss, are subject to greater
                                 price volatility and are less liquid,
                                 especially during periods of economic
                                 uncertainty or change, than higher rated debt
                                 securities. See "Investment Objective and
                                 Principal Investment Strategies -- Principal
                                 Investment Strategies -- High Yield
                                 Securities."

                                 Foreign Issuers.  Although the Fund primarily
                                 invests in securities of U.S. issuers, the Fund
                                 may invest up to 25% of its net assets in
                                 securities of foreign issuers, including debt
                                 and equity securities of corporate issuers and
                                 debt securities of government issuers in
                                 developed and emerging markets. A foreign
                                 issuer is a company organized under the laws of
                                 a foreign country that is principally traded in
                                 the financial markets of a foreign country. For
                                 purposes of the 25% limitation, foreign
                                 securities do not include securities
                                 represented by American Depository Receipts
                                 ("ADRs") or securities guaranteed by a U.S.
                                 person. See "Investment Objective and Principal
                                 Investment Strategies -- Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Foreign Issuers."

                                 Rule 144A Securities.  The Fund may invest
                                 without limit in securities that have not been
                                 registered for public sale, but that are
                                 eligible for purchase and sale by certain
                                 qualified institutional buyers ("Rule 144A
                                 Securities"). See "Investment Objective and
                                 Principal Investment Strategies -- Principal
                                 Investment Strategies -- Rule 144A Securities."

                                 Other Securities.  Normally, the Fund invests
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                                 substantially all of its assets to meet its
                                 investment objective. The Fund may invest the
                                 remainder of its assets in other securities of
                                 various types. For temporary defensive
                                 purposes, the Fund may depart from its
                                 principal investment strategies and invest part
                                 or all of its assets in securities with
                                 remaining maturities of less than one year,
                                 cash equivalents, or may hold cash. During such
                                 periods, the Fund may not be able to achieve
                                 its investment objective. See "Investment
                                 Objective and Principal Investment
                                 Strategies -- Principal Investment Strategies."

USE OF LEVERAGE BY THE FUND...   The Fund may, but is not required to, issue
                                 preferred shares, borrow money or issue debt
                                 securities. This practice is known as leverage.
                                 The Fund currently anticipates that it will
                                 issue cumulative preferred shares, as soon as
                                 practicable after the closing of this offering,
                                 with an aggregate liquidation preference of
                                 approximately 25% of the Fund's total assets.
                                 As a non-fundamental policy, such preferred
                                 shares or borrowing may not exceed 33 1/3% of
                                 the Fund's total assets. The Fund may not be
                                 leveraged at all times and the amount of
                                 borrowing or leverage, if any, may vary
                                 depending upon a variety of factors, including
                                 Calamos's outlook for the market and the costs
                                 that the Fund would incur as a result of such
                                 leverage. Leverage involves greater risks. The
                                 Fund's leveraging strategy may not be
                                 successful. By leveraging its investment
                                 portfolio, the Fund creates an opportunity for
                                 increased net income or capital appreciation.
                                 However, the use of leverage also involves
                                 risks,

                                        3

                                 which can be significant. These risks include
                                 the possibility that the value of the assets
                                 acquired with such borrowing decreases although
                                 the Fund's liability is fixed, greater
                                 volatility in the Fund's net asset value and
                                 the market price of the Fund's common shares
                                 and higher expenses. In addition, the rights of
                                 lenders and the holders of preferred shares and
                                 debt securities issued by the Fund will be
                                 senior to the rights of the holders of common
                                 shares with respect to the payment of dividends
                                 or upon liquidation. Since Calamos's fee is
                                 based upon a percentage of the Fund's managed
                                 assets, which include assets attributable to
                                 any outstanding leverage, the investment
                                 management fee will be higher if the Fund is
                                 leveraged and Calamos will have an incentive to
                                 be more aggressive and leverage the Fund.
                                 Calamos intends only to leverage the Fund when
                                 it believes that the potential return on such
                                 additional investments is likely to exceed the
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                                 costs incurred in connection with the borrowing
                                 or issuance of preferred shares. See "Leverage"
                                 and "Risk Factors -- Leverage."

INVESTMENT ADVISER............   Calamos is the Fund's investment adviser.
                                 Calamos is responsible on a day-to-day basis
                                 for investment of the Fund's portfolio in
                                 accordance with its investment objective and
                                 policies. Calamos makes all investment
                                 decisions for the Fund and places purchase and
                                 sale orders for the Fund's portfolio
                                 securities. As of April 1, 2002, Calamos
                                 managed approximately $10.5 billion in assets
                                 of individuals and institutions. Calamos is a
                                 wholly-owned subsidiary of Calamos Holdings,
                                 Inc. ("Holdings"). Holdings is controlled by
                                 John P. Calamos, who has been engaged in the
                                 investment advisory business since 1977.

                                 The Fund pays Calamos an annual fee, payable
                                 monthly, for its investment management services
                                 equal to 0.80% of the Fund's average weekly
                                 managed assets. "Managed assets" means the
                                 total assets of the Fund (including any assets
                                 attributable to any leverage that may be
                                 outstanding) minus the sum of accrued
                                 liabilities (other than debt representing
                                 financial leverage). Calamos has contractually
                                 agreed to waive its management fee in the
                                 amount of 0.25% of the average weekly managed
                                 assets of the Fund for the first five full
                                 years of the Fund's operations (through June
                                 30, 2007), and to waive a declining amount for
                                 an additional three years (through June 30,
                                 2010). See "Management of the Fund."

PORTFOLIO MANAGER.............   John P. Calamos and Nick P. Calamos are
                                 responsible for managing the portfolio of the
                                 Fund. During the past five years, John P.
                                 Calamos has been president of Calamos and
                                 Calamos Financial Services, Inc. ("CFS"), an
                                 affiliate of Calamos, and Nick P. Calamos has
                                 been senior executive vice president of Calamos
                                 and CFS.

LISTING.......................   The Fund has applied to list its common shares
                                 on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol
                                 "CHI," subject to official notice of issuance.

                                        4

CUSTODIAN, TRANSFER AGENT AND
  DIVIDEND DISBURSING AGENT...   The Bank of New York will serve as the Fund's
                                 custodian, transfer agent and dividend
                                 disbursing agent. See "Custodian, Transfer
                                 Agent, Dividend Disbursing Agent and
                                 Registrar."

ADMINISTRATOR.................   Princeton Administrators, L.P., an affiliate of
                                 Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith
                                 Incorporated, will serve as administrator for
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                                 the Fund. Calamos (and not the Fund) will pay
                                 the administrator a monthly fee computed at an
                                 annual rate of 0.125% of the Fund's average
                                 weekly managed assets, subject to a minimum
                                 monthly fee of $12,500.

MARKET PRICE OF COMMON
SHARES........................   Common shares of closed-end investment
                                 companies frequently trade at prices lower than
                                 their net asset value. The Fund's net asset
                                 value will be reduced immediately following
                                 this offering by the sales load and the amount
                                 of the organization and offering expenses paid
                                 by the Fund. See "Use of Proceeds." In addition
                                 to net asset value, the market price of the
                                 Fund's common shares may be affected by such
                                 factors as the Fund's use of leverage, dividend
                                 stability, portfolio credit quality, liquidity,
                                 market supply and demand and the Fund's
                                 dividends paid (which are, in turn, affected by
                                 expenses), call protection for portfolio
                                 securities and interest rate movements. See
                                 "Leverage," "Risk Factors" and "Description of
                                 Shares." The Fund's common shares are designed
                                 primarily for long-term investors, and you
                                 should not purchase common shares if you intend
                                 to sell them shortly after purchase.

DISTRIBUTIONS.................   The Fund intends to distribute to common
                                 shareholders all or a portion of its net
                                 investment income monthly and net realized
                                 capital gains, if any, at least annually. The
                                 Fund expects to declare the initial monthly
                                 dividend on the common shares within
                                 approximately 45 days of the completion of this
                                 offering and to pay that initial monthly
                                 dividend approximately 60 to 90 days after the
                                 completion of this offering. At times, in order
                                 to maintain a stable level of distributions,
                                 the Fund may pay out less than all of its net
                                 investment income or pay out accumulated
                                 undistributed income in addition to current net
                                 investment income.

                                 Pursuant to the Fund's Automatic Dividend
                                 Reinvestment Plan, unless a shareholder is
                                 ineligible or elects otherwise, all dividends
                                 and capital gains distributions are
                                 automatically reinvested in additional common
                                 shares of the Fund. However, an investor can
                                 choose to receive distributions in cash. Since
                                 not all investors can participate in the
                                 automatic dividend reinvestment plan, you
                                 should contact your broker or nominee to
                                 confirm that you are eligible to participate in
                                 the plan. See "Dividends and Distributions;
                                 Automatic Dividend Reinvestment Plan."

RISKS.........................   No Operating History.  The Fund is a newly
                                 organized closed-end management investment
                                 company and has no operating history or history
                                 of public trading. See "Risk Factors -- No
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                                 Operating History."

                                        5

                                 Market Discount Risk.  Shares of closed-end
                                 funds frequently trade at a market price that
                                 is below their net asset value. This is
                                 commonly referred to as "trading at a
                                 discount." This characteristic of shares of
                                 closed-end funds is a risk separate and
                                 distinct from the risk that the Fund's net
                                 asset value may decrease. Investors who sell
                                 their shares within a relatively short period
                                 after completion of the public offering are
                                 likely to be exposed to this risk. Accordingly,
                                 the Fund is designed primarily for long-term
                                 investors and should not be considered a
                                 vehicle for trading purposes. Net asset value
                                 will be reduced following the offering by the
                                 underwriting discount and the amount of
                                 offering expenses paid by the Fund. See "Risk
                                 Factors -- Market Price of Shares."

                                 Convertible Securities.  The Fund is not
                                 limited in the percentage of its assets
                                 invested in convertible securities and
                                 investment in convertible securities forms an
                                 important part of the Fund's investment
                                 strategies. Under normal circumstances, the
                                 Fund will invest at least 50% of its managed
                                 assets in convertible securities. Convertible
                                 securities generally offer lower interest or
                                 dividend yields than non-convertible securities
                                 of similar quality. The market values of
                                 convertible securities tend to decline as
                                 interest rates increase and, conversely, to
                                 increase as interest rates decline. However,
                                 the convertible's market value tends to reflect
                                 the market price of the common stock of the
                                 issuing company when that stock price is
                                 greater than the convertible's "conversion
                                 price." The conversion price is defined as the
                                 predetermined price at which the convertible
                                 could be exchanged for the associated stock. As
                                 the market price of the underlying common stock
                                 declines, the price of the convertible security
                                 tends to be influenced more by the yield of the
                                 convertible security. Thus, it may not decline
                                 in price to the same extent as the underlying
                                 common stock. In the event of a liquidation of
                                 the issuing company, holders of convertible
                                 securities would be paid before the company's
                                 common stockholders. Consequently, the issuer's
                                 convertible securities generally entail less
                                 risk than its common stock. See "Risk
                                 Factors -- Convertible Securities."

                                 Synthetic Convertible Securities.  The value of
                                 a synthetic convertible security will respond
                                 differently to market fluctuations than a
                                 convertible security because a synthetic
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                                 convertible is composed of two or more separate
                                 securities, each with its own market value. In
                                 addition, if the value of the underlying common
                                 stock or the level of the index involved in the
                                 convertible component falls below the exercise
                                 price of the warrant or option, the warrant or
                                 option may lose all value. See "Risk Factors --
                                 Synthetic Convertible Securities."

                                 High Yield Securities.  Investment in high
                                 yield securities involves substantial risk of
                                 loss. Below investment grade securities or
                                 comparable unrated securities are commonly
                                 referred to as "junk bonds" and are considered
                                 predominantly speculative with respect to the
                                 issuer's ability to pay interest and

                                        6

                                 principal and are susceptible to default or
                                 decline in market value due to adverse economic
                                 and business developments. The market values
                                 for high yield securities tend to be very
                                 volatile, and these securities are less liquid
                                 than investment grade debt securities. For
                                 these reasons, your investment in the Fund is
                                 subject to the following specific risks:

                                 - increased price sensitivity to changing
                                   interest rates and to a deteriorating
                                   economic environment;

                                 - greater risk of loss due to default or
                                   declining credit quality;

                                 - adverse company specific events are more
                                   likely to render the issuer unable to make
                                   interest and/or principal payments; and

                                 - if a negative perception of the high yield
                                   market develops, the price and liquidity of
                                   high yield securities may be depressed. This
                                   negative perception could last for a
                                   significant period of time.

                                 Adverse changes in economic conditions are more
                                 likely to lead to a weakened capacity of a high
                                 yield issuer to make principal payments and
                                 interest payments than an investment grade
                                 issuer. The principal amount of high yield
                                 securities outstanding has proliferated in the
                                 past decade as an increasing number of issuers
                                 have used high yield securities for corporate
                                 financing. An economic downturn could severely
                                 affect the ability of highly leveraged issuers
                                 to service their debt obligations or to repay
                                 their obligations upon maturity.

                                 The secondary market for high yield securities
                                 may not be as liquid as the secondary market
                                 for more highly rated securities, a factor
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                                 which may have an adverse effect on the Fund's
                                 ability to dispose of a particular security.
                                 There are fewer dealers in the market for high
                                 yield securities than for investment grade
                                 obligations. The prices quoted by different
                                 dealers may vary significantly and the spread
                                 between the bid and asked price is generally
                                 much larger than for higher quality
                                 instruments. Under adverse market or economic
                                 conditions, the secondary market for high yield
                                 securities could contract further, independent
                                 of any specific adverse changes in the
                                 condition of a particular issuer, and these
                                 instruments may become illiquid. As a result,
                                 the Fund could find it more difficult to sell
                                 these securities or may be able to sell the
                                 securities only at prices lower than if such
                                 securities were widely traded. Prices realized
                                 upon the sale of such lower rated or unrated
                                 securities, under these circumstances, may be
                                 less than the prices used in calculating the
                                 Fund's net asset value. See "Risk
                                 Factors -- High Yield Securities."

                                 Interest Rate Risk.  In addition to the risks
                                 discussed above, debt securities are subject to
                                 certain risks, including:

                                 - if interest rates go up, the value of debt
                                   securities in the Fund's portfolio generally
                                   will decline;
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                                 - during periods of declining interest rates,
                                   the issuer of a security may exercise its
                                   option to prepay principal earlier than
                                   scheduled, forcing the Fund to reinvest in
                                   lower yielding securities. This is known as
                                   call or prepayment risk. High yield
                                   securities frequently have call features that
                                   allow the issuer to repurchase the security
                                   prior to its stated maturity. An issuer may
                                   redeem a high yield obligation if the issuer
                                   can refinance the debt at a lower cost due to
                                   declining interest rates or an improvement in
                                   the credit standing of the issuer; and

                                 - during periods of rising interest rates, the
                                   average life of certain types of securities
                                   may be extended because of slower than
                                   expected principal payments. This may lock in
                                   a below market interest rate, increase the
                                   security's duration (the estimated period
                                   until the security is paid in full) and
                                   reduce the value of the security. This is
                                   known as extension risk. See "Risk
                                   Factors -- Interest Rate Risks."

                                 Illiquid Investments.  The Fund may invest
                                 without limit in illiquid securities. The Fund
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                                 may also invest without limit in securities
                                 that have not been registered for public sale,
                                 but that are eligible for purchase and sale by
                                 certain qualified institutional buyers.
                                 Although many of the Rule 144A Securities in
                                 which the Fund invests may be, in the view of
                                 Calamos, liquid, if qualified institutional
                                 buyers are unwilling to purchase these Rule
                                 144A Securities, they may be illiquid. Illiquid
                                 securities may be difficult to dispose of at a
                                 fair price at the times when the Fund believes
                                 it is desirable to do so. The market price of
                                 illiquid securities generally is more volatile
                                 than that of more liquid securities, which may
                                 adversely affect the price that the Fund pays
                                 for or recovers upon the sale of illiquid
                                 securities. Illiquid securities are also more
                                 difficult to value and Calamos's judgment may
                                 play a greater role in the valuation process.
                                 Investment of the Fund's assets in illiquid
                                 securities may restrict the Fund's ability to
                                 take advantage of market opportunities. The
                                 risks associated with illiquid securities may
                                 be particularly acute in situations in which
                                 the Fund's operations require cash and could
                                 result in the Fund borrowing to meet its
                                 short-term needs or incurring losses on the
                                 sale of illiquid securities. See "Risk
                                 Factors -- Illiquid Investments."

                                 Foreign Securities.  Investments in non-U.S.
                                 issuers may involve unique risks compared to
                                 investing in securities of U.S. issuers. These
                                 risks are more pronounced to the extent that
                                 the Fund invests a significant portion of its
                                 non-U.S investments in one region or in the
                                 securities of emerging market issuers. These
                                 risks may include:

                                 - less information about non-U.S. issuers or
                                   markets may be available due to less rigorous
                                   disclosure or accounting standards or
                                   regulatory practices;

                                 - many non-U.S. markets are smaller, less
                                   liquid and more volatile. In a changing
                                   market, Calamos may not be able to
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                                   sell the Fund's portfolio securities at
                                   times, in amounts and at prices it considers
                                   reasonable;

                                 - an adverse effect of currency exchange rates
                                   or controls on the value of the Fund's
                                   investments;

                                 - the economies of non-U.S. countries may grow
                                   at slower rates than expected or may
                                   experience a downturn or recession;
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                                 - economic, political and social developments
                                   may adversely affect the securities markets;
                                   and

                                 - withholding and other non-U.S. taxes may
                                   decrease the Fund's return. See "Risk
                                   Factors -- Foreign Securities."

                                 Leverage.  The Fund may issue preferred shares,
                                 borrow money or issue debt securities. The Fund
                                 currently anticipates that it will issue
                                 cumulative preferred shares, as soon as
                                 practicable after the closing of this offering,
                                 with an aggregate liquidation preference of up
                                 to 25% of the Fund's total assets. As a
                                 non-fundamental policy, such preferred shares
                                 or borrowing may not exceed 33 1/3% of the
                                 Fund's total assets. Leverage creates risks
                                 which may adversely affect the return for the
                                 holders of common shares, including:

                                 - the likelihood of greater volatility of net
                                   asset value and market price of the Fund's
                                   common shares;

                                 - fluctuations in the dividend rates on any
                                   preferred shares or in interest rates on
                                   borrowings and short-term debt;

                                 - increased operating costs, which may reduce
                                   the Fund's total return; and

                                 - the potential for a decline in the value of
                                   an investment acquired with borrowed funds,
                                   while the Fund's obligations under such
                                   borrowing remain fixed.

                                 To the extent the income or capital
                                 appreciation derived from securities purchased
                                 with funds received from leverage exceeds the
                                 cost of leverage, the Fund's return will be
                                 greater than if leverage had not been used.
                                 Conversely, if the income or capital
                                 appreciation from the securities purchased with
                                 such funds is not sufficient to cover the cost
                                 of leverage or if the Fund incurs capital
                                 losses, the return of the Fund will be less
                                 than if leverage had not been used, and
                                 therefore the amount available for distribution
                                 to shareholders as dividends and other
                                 distributions will be reduced or potentially
                                 eliminated.

                                 Certain types of borrowings may result in the
                                 Fund being subject to covenants in credit
                                 agreements, including those relating to asset
                                 coverage, borrowing base and portfolio
                                 composition requirements and additional
                                 covenants that may affect the Fund's ability to
                                 pay dividends and distributions on common
                                 shares in certain instances. The Fund may also
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                                 be required to pledge its assets to the lenders
                                 in connection with certain types of borrowing.
                                 The Fund may be subject to certain restrictions
                                 on investments imposed by guidelines of one or
                                 more nationally
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                                 recognized rating organizations which may issue
                                 ratings for the preferred shares or short-term
                                 debt instruments issued by the Fund. These
                                 guidelines may impose asset coverage or
                                 portfolio composition requirements that are
                                 more stringent than those imposed by the
                                 Investment Company Act of 1940 (the "1940
                                 Act"). See "Risk Factors -- Leverage."

                                 Management Risk.  Calamos's judgment about the
                                 attractiveness, relative value or potential
                                 appreciation of a particular sector, security
                                 or investment strategy may prove to be
                                 incorrect. See "Risk Factors -- Management
                                 Risk."

                                 Antitakeover Provisions.  The Fund's Agreement
                                 and Declaration of Trust and By-laws include
                                 provisions that could limit the ability of
                                 other entities or persons to acquire control of
                                 the Fund or to change the composition of its
                                 Board of Trustees. Such provisions could limit
                                 the ability of shareholders to sell their
                                 shares at a premium over prevailing market
                                 prices by discouraging a third party from
                                 seeking to obtain control of the Fund. These
                                 provisions include staggered terms of office
                                 for the Trustees, advance notice requirements
                                 for shareholder proposals, and super-majority
                                 voting requirements for open-ending the Fund or
                                 a merger, asset sale or similar transaction.
                                 See "Risk Factors -- Antitakeover Provisions."

                                 Recent Developments.  As a result of the
                                 terrorist attacks on the World Trade Center and
                                 the Pentagon on September 11, 2001, some of the
                                 U.S. securities markets were closed for a
                                 four-day period. These terrorist attacks and
                                 related events have led to increased short-term
                                 market volatility and may have long-term
                                 effects on U.S. and world economics and
                                 markets. A similar disruption of the financial
                                 markets could impact interest rates, auctions,
                                 secondary trading, ratings, credit risk,
                                 inflation and other factors relating to
                                 securities or other financial interests. See
                                 "Risk Factors -- Recent Developments."
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                            SUMMARY OF FUND EXPENSES
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     The following table shows the Fund's estimated expenses as a percentage of
net assets attributable to common shares assuming the Fund issues preferred
shares in an amount equal to 25% of the Fund's managed assets. "Managed assets"
means the total assets of the Fund (including any assets attributable to any
leverage that may be outstanding) minus the sum of accrued liabilities (other
than debt representing financial leverage). The liquidation preference of the
preferred shares is not a liability.

SHAREHOLDER TRANSACTION FEES:
  Sales Load (as a percentage of offering price)............     4.50%
  Dividend Reinvestment Plan Fees...........................    None(1)

                                                               PERCENTAGE OF
                                                                NET ASSETS
                                                               ATTRIBUTABLE
                                                                 TO COMMON
                                                                 SHARES(2)
                                                               -------------

ANNUAL EXPENSES
  Management Fee............................................       1.07 %(3)
  Other Expenses............................................        .18 %
  Total Annual Expenses.....................................       1.25 %
  Fee Waiver (years 1-5)....................................       (.33)%(3)
  Total Net Annual Expenses (years 1-5).....................        .92 %(3)

---------------

(1) A shareholder that directs the plan agent to sell shares held in a dividend
    reinvestment account will pay brokerage charges.

(2) The table above shows the estimated expenses you will bear as a holder of
    common shares, assuming the Fund issues preferred shares in an amount equal
    to 25% of the Fund's total managed assets, stated as a percentage of the
    Fund's net assets attributable to common shares. Calamos estimates that the
    offering costs of issuing the preferred shares (other than the underwriting
    fees) will be approximately $182,000. If the Fund does not issue preferred
    shares, or otherwise use leverage, the Fund's expenses would be estimated as
    set out in the table below.

                                                               PERCENTAGE OF
                                                                NET ASSETS
                                                               ATTRIBUTABLE
                                                                 TO COMMON
                                                                  SHARES
                                                               -------------

ANNUAL EXPENSES
  Management Fee............................................       0.80 %(3)
  Other Expenses............................................        .08 %
  Total Annual Expenses.....................................        .88 %
  Fee Waiver (years 1-5)....................................      (0.25)%(3)
  Total Net Annual Expenses (years 1-5).....................        .63 %(3)
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(3) Calamos has contractually agreed to waive management fees in the amount of
    0.25% of average weekly managed assets for the first full five years of the
    Fund's operations, 0.18% of the average weekly managed assets in year 6,
    0.11% of the average weekly managed assets in year 7 and 0.04% in year 8.
    Calamos has agreed to pay organizational expenses and offering costs (other
    than sales load) that exceed $0.03 per share.

     The purpose of the table above is to help you understand all fees and
expenses that you, as a common shareholder, would bear directly or indirectly.
As of the date of this prospectus, the Fund has not commenced investment
operations. The amount set forth under other expenses is based upon estimates
for the current year, assuming no exercise of the over-allotment option granted
to the underwriters. The table assumes that the Fund issues 40,000,000 common
shares and issues preferred shares as a means of

                                        11

leverage. If the Fund issues fewer common shares, all other things being equal,
these expenses would increase. If the Fund leverages through borrowing, the Fund
would incur interest expense. For additional information with respect to the
Fund's expenses, see "Management of the Fund." Other expenses include custodial
and transfer agency fees, legal and accounting expenses, and listing fees.

     The following example illustrates the expenses (including the sales load of
$45) that you would pay on a $1,000 investment in common shares, assuming (1)
total annual expenses of .92% of net assets attributable to common shares in
years 1 through 5, increasing to 1.25% in year 10 and (2) a 5% annual return and
(3) the Fund issues preferred shares in an amount equal to 25% of the Fund's
total assets:(1)

                                                      1 YEAR   3 YEARS   5 YEARS   10 YEARS
                                                      ------   -------   -------   --------

Total Expenses Incurred(2)..........................   $54       $73       $94       $169

---------------

(1) THE EXAMPLE SHOULD NOT BE CONSIDERED A REPRESENTATION OF FUTURE EXPENSES.
    The example assumes that the estimated other expenses set forth in the fee
    table are accurate and that all dividends and distributions are reinvested
    at net asset value. Actual expenses may be greater or less than those
    assumed. Moreover, the Fund's actual rate of return may be greater or less
    than the hypothetical 5% return shown in the example. The expenses you would
    pay, based on the Fund's expenses stated as a percentage of the Fund's net
    assets assuming the Fund does not issue preferred shares, or otherwise uses
    leverage and otherwise on the assumptions in the example would be: 1 year,
    $51; 3 years, $64; 5 years, $79; and 10 years, $132.

(2) Assumes waiver of fees of 0.25% of average weekly managed assets for the
    first full 5 years, 0.18% in year 6, 0.11% in year 7 and 0.04% in year 8.
    Calamos has not agreed to waive any portion of its fees and expenses beyond
    June 30, 2010. See "Management of the Fund -- Investment Management
    Agreement."

                                    THE FUND

     Calamos Convertible Opportunities and Income Fund is a newly organized,
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diversified, closed-end management investment company. The Fund was organized
under the laws of the state of Delaware on April 17, 2002, and has registered
under the 1940 Act. As a recently organized entity, the Fund has no operating
history. The Fund's principal office is located at 1111 East Warrenville Road,
Naperville, Illinois 60563-1493, and its telephone number is 1-800-582-6959.

                                USE OF PROCEEDS

     The net proceeds of this offering will be approximately $572,095,080 (or
approximately $658,045,080 assuming the underwriters exercise the over-allotment
option in full) after payment of offering costs estimated to be approximately
$904,920 and the deduction of the sales load. Calamos has agreed to pay
organizational expenses and offering costs (other than sales load) that exceed
$0.03 per share.

     The Fund will invest the net proceeds of the offering in accordance with
the Fund's investment objective and policies as stated below. It is presently
anticipated that the Fund will be able to invest substantially all of the net
proceeds in securities that meet these investment objectives and policies within
three months after completion of this offering. Pending such investment, the
Fund anticipates that all or a portion of the proceeds will be invested in U.S.
government securities or high grade, short-term money market instruments. If
necessary, the Fund may also purchase, as temporary investments, securities of
other open- or closed-end investment companies that invest primarily in the
types of securities in which the Fund may invest directly. See "Investment
Objective and Principal Investment Strategies."

                                        12

            INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE AND PRINCIPAL INVESTMENT STRATEGIES

INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE

     The Fund's investment objective is to provide total return, through a
combination of capital appreciation and current income. The Fund makes no
assurance that it will realize its objective. An investment in the Fund may be
speculative in that it involves a high degree of risk and should not constitute
a complete investment program. See "Risk Factors."

PRINCIPAL INVESTMENT STRATEGIES

     Under normal circumstances, the Fund will invest at least 80% of its
managed assets in a diversified portfolio of convertible securities and
non-convertible income securities. This is a non-fundamental policy and may be
changed by the Board of Trustees of the Fund provided that shareholders are
provided with at least 60 days' prior written notice of any change as required
by the rules under the 1940 Act. The portion of the Fund's assets invested in
convertible securities and non-convertible income securities will vary from time
to time consistent with the Fund's investment objective, changes in equity
prices and changes in interest rates and other economic and market factors,
although, under normal circumstances, the Fund will invest at least 50% of its
managed assets in convertible securities. The Fund invests in securities with a
broad range of maturities. The average term to maturity of the Fund's securities
typically will range from five to ten years.

     Convertible Securities.  The Fund is not limited in the percentage of its
assets invested in convertible securities, and investment in convertible
securities forms an important part of the Fund's investment strategies. A
convertible security is a debt security or preferred stock that is exchangeable
for an equity security of the issuer at a predetermined price. Depending upon
the relationship of the conversion price to the market value of the underlying

Edgar Filing: CALAMOS CONVERTIBLE OPPORTUNITIES & INCOME FUND - Form 497

18



security, a convertible security may trade more like an equity security than a
debt instrument.

     Calamos typically applies a four-step approach when buying and selling
convertible securities for the Fund, which includes:

     1. Evaluating the default risk of the convertible security using
        traditional credit analysis;

     2. Analyzing the convertible's underlying common stock to determine its
        capital appreciation potential;

     3. Assessing the risk/return potential of the convertible security; and

     4. Evaluating the convertible security's impact on the overall composition
        of the Fund and its diversification strategy.

     In analyzing the appreciation potential of the underlying common stock and
the default risk of the convertible security, Calamos generally considers the
issuer's:

     - financial soundness;

     - ability to make interest and dividend payments;

     - earnings and cash-flow forecast; and

     - quality of management.

     Synthetic Convertible Securities.  Calamos may also create a "synthetic"
convertible security by combining separate securities that possess the two
principal characteristics of a true convertible security, i.e., a fixed-income
security ("fixed-income component") and the right to acquire an equity security
("convertible component"). The fixed-income component is achieved by investing
in non-convertible, fixed-income securities such as bonds, preferred stocks and
money market instruments. The convertible component is achieved by investing in
warrants or options to buy common stock at a certain exercise price, or options
on a stock index. The Fund may also purchase synthetic securities created by
other parties, typically investment banks, including convertible structured
notes. Different companies may issue the fixed-income and convertible
components, which may be purchased separately and at different times. The Fund's
holdings of synthetic convertible securities are considered convertible
securities for purposes of the Fund's policy to invest at least 50% of its
managed assets in convertible securities and 80% of its managed assets in a
diversified portfolio of convertible securities and non-convertible income
securities.
                                        13

     Non-Convertible Income Securities.  The Fund will also invest in
non-convertible income securities. The Fund's investments in non-convertible
income securities may have fixed or variable principal payments and all types of
interest rate and dividend payment and reset terms, including fixed rate,
adjustable rate, zero coupon, contingent, deferred, payment in kind and auction
rate features.

     High Yield Securities.  A substantial portion of the Fund's assets may be
invested in below investment grade (high yield, high risk) securities. The high
yield securities in which the Fund invests are rated Ba or lower by Moody's or
BB or lower by Standard & Poor's or are unrated but determined by Calamos to be
of comparable quality. The Fund may, but currently does not intend to, purchase
distressed securities that are in default or the issuers of which are in
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bankruptcy. Debt securities rated below investment grade are commonly referred
to as "junk bonds" and are considered speculative with respect to the issuer's
capacity to pay interest and repay principal. Below investment grade debt
securities involve greater risk of loss, are subject to greater price volatility
and are less liquid, especially during periods of economic uncertainty or
change, than higher rated debt securities.

     Preferred Shares.  The Fund may invest in preferred shares. The preferred
shares in which the Fund typically will invest will be convertible securities.
Preferred shares are equity securities, but they have many characteristics of
fixed income securities, such as a fixed dividend payment rate and/or a
liquidity preference over the issuer's common shares. However, because preferred
shares are equity securities, they may be more susceptible to risks
traditionally associated with equity investments than the Fund's fixed income
securities.

     Foreign Securities.  Although the Fund primarily invests in securities of
U.S. issuers, the Fund may invest up to 25% of its net assets in securities of
foreign issuers, including debt and equity securities of corporate issuers and
debt securities of government issuers in developed and emerging markets. A
foreign issuer is a company organized under the laws of a foreign country that
is principally traded in the financial markets of a foreign country. For
purposes of the 25% limitation, foreign securities do not include securities
represented by American Depository Receipts ("ADRs") or securities guaranteed by
a U.S. person.

     Rule 144A Securities.  The Fund may invest without limit in securities that
have not been registered for public sale, but that are eligible for purchase and
sale by certain qualified institutional buyers ("Rule 144A Securities").

     REITs.  The Fund may invest in real estate investment trusts ("REITs").
REITs primarily invest in income producing real estate or real estate related
loans or interests. REITs are generally classified as equity REITs, mortgage
REITs or a combination of equity and mortgage REITs. Equity REITs invest the
majority of their assets directly in real property and derive income primarily
from the collection of rents. Equity REITs can also realize capital gains by
selling properties that have appreciated in value. Mortgage REITs invest the
majority of their assets in real estate mortgages and derive income from the
collection of interest payments. REITs are not taxed on income distributed to
shareholders provided they comply with the applicable requirements of the
Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"). The Fund will indirectly
bear its proportionate share of any management and other expenses paid by REITs
in which it invests in addition to the expenses paid by the Fund. Debt
securities issued by REITs are, for the most part, general and unsecured
obligations and are subject to risks associated with REITs.

     U.S. Government Securities.  U.S. government securities in which the Fund
invests include debt obligations of varying maturities issued by the U.S.
Treasury or issued or guaranteed by an agency or instrumentality of the U.S.
government, including the Federal Housing Administration, Federal Financing
Bank, Farmers Home Administration, Export-Import Bank of the United States,
Small Business Administration, Government National Mortgage Association
("GNMA"), General Services Administration, Central Bank for Cooperatives,
Federal Farm Credit Banks, Federal Home Loan Banks, Federal Home Loan Mortgage
Corporation ("FHLMC"), Federal National Mortgage Association ("FNMA"), Maritime
Administration, Tennessee Valley Authority, District of Columbia Armory Board,
Student Loan Marketing Association, Resolution Fund Corporation and various
institutions that previously were or currently are part of the Farm Credit
System (which has been undergoing reorganization since
                                        14
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1987). Some U.S. government securities, such as U.S. Treasury bills, Treasury
notes and Treasury bonds, which differ only in their interest rates, maturities
and times of issuance, are supported by the full faith and credit of the United
States. Others are supported by: (i) the right of the issuer to borrow from the
U.S. Treasury, such as securities of the Federal Home Loan Banks; (ii) the
discretionary authority of the U.S. government to purchase the agency's
obligations, such as securities of the FNMA; or (iii) only the credit of the
issuer. No assurance can be given that the U.S. government will provide
financial support in the future to U.S. government agencies, authorities or
instrumentalities that are not supported by the full faith and credit of the
United States. Securities guaranteed as to principal and interest by the U.S.
government, its agencies, authorities or instrumentalities include: (i)
securities for which the payment of principal and interest is backed by an
irrevocable letter of credit issued by the U.S. government or any of its
agencies, authorities or instrumentalities; and (ii) participations in loans
made to non-U.S. governments or other entities that are so guaranteed. The
secondary market for certain of these participations is limited and, therefore,
may be regarded as illiquid.

     Zero Coupon Securities.  The securities in which the Fund invests may
include zero coupon securities, which are debt obligations that are issued or
purchased at a significant discount from face value. The discount approximates
the total amount of interest the security will accrue and compound over the
period until maturity or the particular interest payment date at a rate of
interest reflecting the market rate of the security at the time of issuance.
Zero coupon securities do not require the periodic payment of interest. These
investments benefit the issuer by mitigating its need for cash to meet debt
service, but generally require a higher rate of return to attract investors who
are willing to defer receipt of cash. These investments may experience greater
volatility in market value than U.S. government securities that make regular
payments of interest. The Fund accrues income on these investments for tax and
accounting purposes, which is distributable to shareholders and which, because
no cash is received at the time of accrual, may require the liquidation of other
portfolio securities to satisfy the Fund's distribution obligations, in which
case the Fund will forgo the purchase of additional income producing assets with
these funds. Zero coupon U.S. government securities include STRIPS and CUBES,
which are issued by the U.S. Treasury as component parts of U.S. Treasury bonds
and represent scheduled interest and principal payments on the bonds.

     Investments in Equity Securities.  Consistent with its objective, the Fund
may invest in equity securities. Equity securities, such as common stock,
generally represent an ownership interest in a company. Although equity
securities have historically generated higher average returns than fixed income
securities, equity securities have also experienced significantly more
volatility in those returns. An adverse event, such as an unfavorable earnings
report, may depress the value of a particular equity security held by the Fund.
Also, the price of equity securities, particularly common stocks, are sensitive
to general movements in the stock market. A drop in the stock market may depress
the price of equity securities held by the Fund.

     Other Investment Companies.  The Fund may invest in the securities of other
investment companies to the extent that such investments are consistent with the
Fund's investment objective and policies and permissible under the 1940 Act.
Under the 1940 Act, the Fund may not acquire the securities of other domestic or
non-U.S. investment companies if, as a result, (1) more than 10% of the Fund's
total assets would be invested in securities of other investment companies, (2)
such purchase would result in more than 3% of the total outstanding voting
securities of any one investment company being held by the Fund, or (3) more
than 5% of the Fund's total assets would be invested in any one investment
company. These limitations do not apply to the purchase of shares of any
investment company in connection with a merger, consolidation, reorganization or
acquisition of substantially all the assets of another investment company.
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     The Fund, as a holder of the securities of other investment companies, will
bear its pro rata portion of the other investment companies' expenses, including
advisory fees. These expenses are in addition to the direct expenses of the
Fund's own operations.

     Defensive and Temporary Investments.  Under unusual market or economic
conditions or for temporary defensive purposes, the Fund may invest up to 100%
of its total assets in securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. government or
its instrumentalities or agencies, certificates of deposit, bankers'
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acceptances and other bank obligations, commercial paper rated in the highest
category by a nationally recognized statistical rating organization or other
fixed income securities deemed by Calamos to be consistent with a defensive
posture, or may hold cash. The yield on such securities may be lower than the
yield on lower rated fixed income securities.

     Repurchase Agreements.  The Fund may enter into repurchase agreements with
broker-dealers, member banks of the Federal Reserve System and other financial
institutions. Repurchase agreements are arrangements under which the Fund
purchases securities and the seller agrees to repurchase the securities within a
specific time and at a specific price. The repurchase price is generally higher
than the Fund's purchase price, with the difference being income to the Fund.
The counterparty's obligations under the repurchase agreement are collateralized
with U.S. Treasury and/or agency obligations with a market value of not less
than 100% of the obligations, valued daily. Collateral is held by the Fund's
custodian in a segregated, safekeeping account for the benefit of the Fund.
Repurchase agreements afford the Fund an opportunity to earn income on
temporarily available cash at low risk. In the event of commencement of
bankruptcy or insolvency proceedings with respect to the seller of the security
before repurchase of the security under a repurchase agreement, the Fund may
encounter delay and incur costs before being able to sell the security. Such a
delay may involve loss of interest or a decline in price of the security. If the
court characterizes the transaction as a loan and the Fund has not perfected a
security interest in the security, the Fund may be required to return the
security to the seller's estate and be treated as an unsecured creditor of the
seller. As an unsecured creditor, the Fund would be at risk of losing some or
all of the principal and interest involved in the transaction.

     Lending of Portfolio Securities.  The Fund may lend portfolio securities to
registered broker-dealers or other institutional investors deemed by Calamos to
be of good standing under agreements which require that the loans be secured
continuously by collateral in cash, cash equivalents or U.S. Treasury bills
maintained on a current basis at an amount at least equal to the market value of
the securities loaned. The Fund continues to receive the equivalent of the
interest or dividends paid by the issuer on the securities loaned as well as the
benefit of an increase and the detriment of any decrease in the market value of
the securities loaned and would also receive compensation based on investment of
the collateral. The Fund would not, however, have the right to vote any
securities having voting rights during the existence of the loan, but would call
the loan in anticipation of an important vote to be taken among holders of the
securities or of the giving or withholding of consent on a material matter
affecting the investment.

     As with other extensions of credit, there are risks of delay in recovery or
even loss of rights in the collateral should the borrower of the securities fail
financially. At no time would the value of the securities loaned exceed 33 1/3%
of the value of the Fund's total assets.
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     Portfolio Turnover.  It is the policy of the Fund not to engage in trading
for short-term profits although portfolio turnover rate is not considered a
limiting factor in the execution of investment decisions for the Fund.

                                    LEVERAGE

     The Fund may issue preferred shares or borrow or issue short-term debt
securities to increase its assets available for investment. The Fund is
authorized to issue preferred shares, borrow or issue debt obligations. The Fund
currently anticipates that it will issue, as soon as practicable after the
closing of this offering, cumulative preferred shares with an aggregate
liquidation preference of up to 25% of the Fund's total assets. It is
anticipated that the preferred shares will have a liquidation preference of
$25,000 per share plus an amount equal to accumulated but unpaid dividends. As a
non-fundamental policy, such preferred shares or borrowing may not exceed
33 1/3% of the Fund's total assets. The Fund generally will not issue preferred
shares or borrow unless Calamos expects that the Fund will achieve a greater
return on such borrowed funds than the additional costs the Fund incurs as a
result of such borrowing. The Fund also may borrow money as a temporary measure
for extraordinary or emergency purposes, including the payment of dividends and
the settlement of securities transactions which otherwise might require untimely
dispositions of the Fund's holdings. When the Fund leverages its assets, the
fees paid to Calamos for
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investment management services will be higher than if the Fund did not borrow
because Calamos's fees are calculated based on the Fund's managed assets, which
include the proceeds of the issuance of preferred shares or any outstanding
borrowings. Consequently, the Fund and Calamos may have differing interests in
determining whether to leverage the Fund's assets.

     The Fund's use of leverage is premised upon the expectation that the Fund's
preferred share dividends or borrowing cost will be lower than the return the
Fund achieves on its investments with the proceeds of the issuance of preferred
shares or borrowing. Such difference in return may result from the Fund's higher
credit rating or the short-term nature of its borrowing compared to the
long-term nature of its investments. Since the total assets of the Fund
(including the assets obtained from leverage) will be invested in the higher
yielding portfolio investments or portfolio investments with the potential for
capital appreciation, the holders of common shares will be the beneficiaries of
the incremental return. Should the differential between the underlying assets
and cost of leverage narrow, the incremental return "pick up" will be reduced.
Furthermore, if long-term rates rise or the Fund otherwise incurs losses on its
investments, the Fund's net asset value attributable to its common shares will
reflect the decline in the value of portfolio holdings resulting therefrom.

     Leverage creates risks which may adversely affect the return for the
holders of common shares, including:

     - the likelihood of greater volatility of net asset value and market price
       of common shares;

     - fluctuations in the dividend rates on any preferred shares or in interest
       rates on borrowings and short-term debt;

     - increased operating costs, which may reduce the Fund's total return; and

     - the potential for a decline in the value of an investment acquired with
       borrowed funds, while the Fund's obligations under such borrowing remains
       fixed.
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     To the extent the income or capital appreciation derived from securities
purchased with funds received from leverage exceeds the cost of leverage, the
Fund's return will be greater than if leverage had not been used. Conversely, if
the income or capital appreciation from the securities purchased with such funds
is not sufficient to cover the cost of leverage or if the Fund incurs capital
losses, the return of the Fund will be less than if leverage had not been used,
and therefore the amount available for distribution to shareholders as dividends
and other distributions will be reduced or potentially eliminated. Calamos may
determine to maintain the Fund's leveraged position if it expects that the
long-term benefits to the Fund's shareholders of maintaining the leveraged
position will outweigh the current reduced return. Capital raised through the
issuance of preferred shares or borrowing will be subject to dividend payments
or interest costs that may or may not exceed the income and appreciation on the
assets purchased. The issuance of additional classes of preferred shares
involves offering expenses and other costs and may limit the Fund's freedom to
pay dividends on shares or common shares or to engage in other activities. The
Fund also may be required to maintain minimum average balances in connection
with borrowings or to pay a commitment or other fee to maintain a line of
credit; either of these requirements will increase the cost of borrowing over
the stated interest rate.

     The Fund may be subject to certain restrictions on investments imposed by
guidelines of one or more nationally recognized rating organizations which may
issue ratings for the preferred shares or short-term debt instruments issued by
the Fund. These guidelines may impose asset coverage or portfolio composition
requirements that are more stringent than those imposed by the 1940 Act. Certain
types of borrowings may result in the Fund being subject to covenants in credit
agreements, including those relating to asset coverage, borrowing base and
portfolio composition requirements and additional covenants that may affect the
Fund's ability to pay dividends and distributions on common shares in certain
instances. The Fund may also be required to pledge its assets to the lenders in
connection with certain types of borrowing. Calamos does not anticipate that
these covenants or restrictions will adversely affect its ability to manage the
Fund's portfolio in accordance with the Fund's investment objective and
policies. Due to these covenants or restrictions, the Fund may be forced to
liquidate investments at times and at prices that are
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not favorable to the Fund, or the Fund may be forced to forgo investments that
Calamos otherwise views as favorable.

     Under the 1940 Act, the Fund is not permitted to issue preferred shares
unless immediately after such issuance the net asset value of the Fund's
portfolio is at least 200% of the liquidation value of the outstanding preferred
shares (i.e., such liquidation value may not exceed 50% of the value of the
Fund's total assets). In addition, the Fund is not permitted to declare any cash
dividend or other distribution on its common shares unless, at the time of such
declaration, the net asset value of the Fund's portfolio (determined after
deducting the amount of such dividend or distribution) is at least 200% of such
liquidation value. In the event preferred shares are issued, the Fund intends,
to the extent possible, to purchase or redeem preferred shares from time to time
to maintain coverage of any preferred shares of at least 200%. Under the 1940
Act, the Fund is not permitted to incur indebtedness unless immediately after
such borrowing the Fund has an asset coverage of at least 300% of the aggregate
outstanding principal balance of indebtedness (i.e., such indebtedness may not
exceed 33 1/3% of the value of the Fund's total assets). Additionally, under the
1940 Act, the Fund may not declare any dividend or other distribution upon any
class of its shares, or purchase any such shares, unless the aggregate
indebtedness of the Fund has, at the time of the declaration of any such
dividend or distribution or at the time of any such purchase, an asset coverage
of at least 300% after deducting the amount of such dividend, distribution, or
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purchase price, as the case may be.

     If and to the extent that the Fund employs leverage will depend on many
factors, the most important of which are investment outlook, market conditions
and interest rates. Successful use of a leveraging strategy depends on Calamos's
ability to predict correctly interest rates and market movements. There is no
assurance that a leveraging strategy will be successful during any period in
which it is employed. None of the other investment companies managed by Calamos
uses leverage to a material extent or as part of a systematic investment
program.

EFFECTS OF LEVERAGE

     Assuming the Fund issues preferred shares with a liquidation preference
equal to approximately 25% of the Fund's total assets and an annual dividend
rate of 3.00% of such liquidation preference (which rate is approximately the
current rate which Calamos expects the Fund to pay, based on market rates as of
May 1, 2002), income generated by the Fund's portfolio (net of estimated
expenses) would need to exceed 0.75% in order to cover such dividend payments on
the preferred shares. Actual dividend rates may vary and may be significantly
higher or lower than the rate estimated above.

     The following table illustrates the hypothetical effect on the return to a
holder of the Fund's common shares of the leverage obtained by issuing preferred
shares with a liquidation value equal to 25% of the Fund's total assets,
assuming hypothetical annual returns of the Fund's portfolio of minus 10% to
plus 10% and dividends on preferred shares at an annual dividend rate of 3.00%.
As the table shows, leverage generally increases the return to shareholders when
portfolio return is positive and greater than the cost of leverage and decreases
the return when the portfolio return is negative or less than the cost of
leverage. The figures appearing in the table are hypothetical and actual returns
may be greater or less than those appearing in the table.

Assumed Portfolio Return (Net of Expenses).........     (10)%     (5)%      0%      5%      10%
Corresponding Common Share Return..................  (14.33)%  (7.67)%  (1.00)%  5.67%   12.33%

     Until the Fund issues preferred shares or borrows, the Fund's common shares
will not be leveraged, and the risks and special considerations related to
leverage described in this prospectus will not apply. Such leveraging of the
common shares cannot be fully achieved until the proceeds resulting from the use
of leverage have been invested in longer term debt instruments in accordance
with the Fund's investment objective and policies.
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                                  RISK FACTORS

     General.  The Fund is a newly organized, diversified, closed-end management
investment company designed primarily as a long-term investment and not as a
trading tool. The Fund invests in a diversified portfolio of convertible
securities and non-convertible income securities. An investment in the Fund's
common shares may be speculative and it involves a high degree of risk. The Fund
should not constitute a complete investment program. Due to the uncertainty in
all investments, there can be no assurance that the Fund will achieve its
investment objective.

     No Operating History.  The Fund is a newly organized closed-end management
investment company and has no operating history or history of public trading.
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     Convertible Securities.  The Fund is not limited in the percentage of its
assets invested in convertible securities, and investment in convertible
securities form an important part of the Fund's investment strategies.
Convertible securities generally offer lower interest or dividend yields than
non-convertible securities of similar quality. The market values of convertible
securities tend to decline as interest rates increase and, conversely, to
increase as interest rates decline. However, the convertible's market value
tends to reflect the market price of the common stock of the issuing company
when that stock price is greater than the convertible's "conversion price." The
conversion price is defined as the predetermined price at which the convertible
could be exchanged for the associated stock. As the market price of the
underlying common stock declines, the price of the convertible security tends to
be influenced more by the yield of the convertible security. Thus, it may not
decline in price to the same extent as the underlying common stock. In the event
of a liquidation of the issuing company, holders of convertible securities would
be paid before the company's common stockholders. Consequently, the issuer's
convertible securities generally entail less risk than its common stock.

     Synthetic Convertible Securities.  The value of a synthetic convertible
security will respond differently to market fluctuations than a convertible
security because a synthetic convertible is composed of two or more separate
securities, each with its own market value. In addition, if the value of the
underlying common stock or the level of the index involved in the convertible
component falls below the exercise price of the warrant or option, the warrant
or option may lose all value.

     High Yield Securities.  Investment in high yield securities involves
substantial risk of loss. Below investment grade debt securities or comparable
unrated securities are commonly referred to as "junk bonds" and are considered
predominantly speculative with respect to the issuer's ability to pay interest
and principal and are susceptible to default or decline in market value due to
adverse economic and business developments. The market values for high yield
securities tend to be very volatile, and these securities are less liquid than
investment grade debt securities. For these reasons, your investment in the Fund
is subject to the following specific risks:

     - increased price sensitivity to changing interest rates and to a
       deteriorating economic environment;

     - greater risk of loss due to default or declining credit quality;

     - adverse company specific events are more likely to render the issuer
       unable to make interest and/or principal payments; and

     - if a negative perception of the high yield market develops, the price and
       liquidity of high yield securities may be depressed. This negative
       perception could last for a significant period of time.

     Debt securities rated below investment grade are speculative with respect
to the capacity to pay interest and repay principal in accordance with the terms
of such securities. A rating of C from Moody's means that the issue so rated can
be regarded as having extremely poor prospects of ever attaining any real
investment standing. Standard & Poor's assigns a rating of C to issues that are
currently highly vulnerable to nonpayment, and the C rating may be used to cover
a situation where a bankruptcy petition has been filed or similar action taken,
but payments on the obligation are being continued (a C rating is also assigned
to a preferred stock issue in arrears on dividends or sinking fund payments, but
that is currently
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paying). See the statement of additional information for a description of
Moody's and Standard & Poor's ratings.

     Adverse changes in economic conditions are more likely to lead to a
weakened capacity of a high yield issuer to make principal payments and interest
payments than an investment grade issuer. The principal amount of high yield
securities outstanding has proliferated in the past decade as an increasing
number of issuers have used high yield securities for corporate financing. An
economic downturn could severely affect the ability of highly leveraged issuers
to service their debt obligations or to repay their obligations upon maturity.
Similarly, down-turns in profitability in specific industries could adversely
affect the ability of high yield issuers in those industries to meet their
obligations. The market values of lower quality debt securities tend to reflect
individual developments of the issuer to a greater extent that do higher quality
securities, which react primarily to fluctuations in the general level of
interest rates. Factors having an adverse impact on the market value of lower
quality securities may have an adverse effect on the Fund's net asset value and
the market value of its common shares. In addition, the Fund may incur
additional expenses to the extent it is required to seek recovery upon a default
in payment of principal or interest on its portfolio holdings. In certain
circumstances, the Fund may be required to foreclose on an issuer's assets and
take possession of its property or operations. In such circumstances, the Fund
would incur additional costs in disposing of such assets and potential
liabilities from operating any business acquired.

     The secondary market for high yield securities may not be as liquid as the
secondary market for more highly rated securities, a factor which may have an
adverse effect on the Fund's ability to dispose of a particular security when
necessary to meet its liquidity needs. There are fewer dealers in the market for
high yield securities than investment grade obligations. The prices quoted by
different dealers may vary significantly and the spread between the bid and
asked price is generally much larger than for higher quality instruments. Under
adverse market or economic conditions, the secondary market for high yield
securities could contract further, independent of any specific adverse changes
in the condition of a particular issuer, and these instruments may become
illiquid. As a result, the Fund could find it more difficult to sell these
securities or may be able to sell the securities only at prices lower than if
such securities were widely traded. Prices realized upon the sale of such lower
rated or unrated securities, under these circumstances, may be less than the
prices used in calculating the Fund's net asset value.

     Since investors generally perceive that there are greater risks associated
with lower quality debt securities of the type in which the Fund may invest a
portion of its assets, the yields and prices of such securities may tend to
fluctuate more than those for higher rated securities. In the lower quality
segments of the debt securities market, changes in perceptions of issuers'
creditworthiness tend to occur more frequently and in a more pronounced manner
than do changes in higher quality segments of the debt securities market,
resulting in greater yield and price volatility.

     If the Fund invests in high yield securities that are rated C or below, the
Fund will incur significant risk in addition to the risks associated with
investments in high yield securities and corporate loans. Distressed securities
frequently do not produce income while they are outstanding. The Fund may
purchase distressed securities that are in default or the issuers of which are
in bankruptcy. The Fund may be required to bear certain extraordinary expenses
in order to protect and recover its investment.

     Leverage.  The Fund may issue preferred shares, borrow money or issue debt
securities. The Fund currently anticipates that it will issue cumulative
preferred shares, as soon as practicable after the closing of this offering,
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with an aggregate liquidation preference of approximately 25% of the Fund's
total assets. As a non-fundamental policy, such preferred shares, borrowing or
debt securities may not exceed 33 1/3% of the Fund's total assets. Leverage
creates risks which may adversely affect the return for the holders of common
shares, including:

     - the likelihood of greater volatility of net asset value and market price
       of common shares;

     - fluctuations in the dividend rates on any preferred shares or in interest
       rates on borrowings and short-term debt;
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     - increased operating costs, which may reduce the Fund's total return; and

     - the potential for a decline in the value of an investment acquired with
       borrowed funds, while the Fund's obligations under such borrowing remain
       fixed.

     To the extent the income or capital appreciation derived from securities
purchased with funds received from leverage exceeds the cost of leverage, the
Fund's return will be greater than if leverage had not been used. Conversely, if
the income or capital appreciation from the securities purchased with such funds
is not sufficient to cover the cost of leverage or if the Fund incurs capital
losses, the return of the Fund will be less than if leverage had not been used,
and therefore the amount available for distribution to shareholders as dividends
and other distributions will be reduced or potentially eliminated.

     Certain types of borrowings may result in the Fund being subject to
covenants in credit agreements, including those relating to asset coverage,
borrowing base and portfolio composition requirements and additional covenants
that may affect the Fund's ability to pay dividends and distributions on common
shares in certain instances. The Fund may also be required to pledge its assets
to the lenders in connection with certain types of borrowing. The Fund may be
subject to certain restrictions on investments imposed by guidelines of one or
more nationally recognized rating organizations which may issue ratings for the
preferred shares or short-term debt instruments issued by the Fund. These
guidelines may impose asset coverage or portfolio composition requirements that
are more stringent than those imposed by the 1940 Act.

     Since Calamos's investment management fee is a percentage of the Fund's
managed assets, Calamos's fee will be higher if the Fund is leveraged and
Calamos will have an incentive to be more aggressive and leverage the Fund.

     Interest Rate Risk.  Fixed income securities, including high yield
securities, are subject to certain common risks, including:

     - if interest rates go up, the value of debt securities in the Fund's
       portfolio generally will decline;

     - during periods of declining interest rates, the issuer of a security may
       exercise its option to prepay principal earlier than scheduled, forcing
       the Fund to reinvest in lower yielding securities. This is known as call
       or prepayment risk. Debt securities frequently have call features that
       allow the issuer to repurchase the security prior to its stated maturity.
       An issuer may redeem an obligation if the issuer can refinance the debt
       at a lower cost due to declining interest rates or an improvement in the
       credit standing of the issuer; and

     - during periods of rising interest rates, the average life of certain
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       types of securities may be extended because of slower than expected
       principal payments. This may lock in a below market interest rate,
       increase the security's duration (the estimated period until the security
       is paid in full) and reduce the value of the security. This is known as
       extension risk.

     REITS.  Investing in REITs involves certain unique risks in addition to
those risks associated with investing in the real estate industry in general. An
equity REIT may be affected by changes in the value of the underlying properties
owned by the REIT. A mortgage REIT may be affected by changes in interest rates
and the ability of the issuers of its portfolio mortgages to repay their
obligations. REITs are dependent upon the skills of their managers and are not
diversified. REITs are generally dependent upon maintaining cash flows to repay
borrowings and to make distributions to shareholders and are subject to the risk
of default by lessees or borrowers. REITs whose underlying assets are
concentrated in properties used by a particular industry, such as health care,
are also subject to risks associated with such industry.

     REITs (especially mortgage REITs) are also subject to interest rate risks.
When interest rates decline, the value of a REIT's investment in fixed rate
obligations can be expected to rise. Conversely, when interest rates rise, the
value of a REIT's investment in fixed rate obligations can be expected to
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decline. If the REIT invests in adjustable rate mortgage loans the interest
rates on which are reset periodically, yields on a REIT's investments in such
loans will gradually align themselves to reflect changes in market interest
rates. This causes the value of such investments to fluctuate less dramatically
in response to interest rate fluctuations than would investments in fixed rate
obligations.

     REITs may have limited financial resources, may trade less frequently and
in a limited volume and may be subject to more abrupt or erratic price movements
than larger company securities. Historically, REITs have been more volatile in
price than the larger capitalization stocks included in Standard & Poor's 500
Stock Index.

     Illiquid Investments.  The Fund may invest without limit in illiquid
securities. The Fund may also invest without limitation in securities that have
not been registered for public sale, but that are eligible for purchase and sale
by certain qualified institutional buyers. Although many of the Rule 144A
Securities in which the Fund invests may be, in the view of Calamos, liquid, if
qualified institutional buyers are unwilling to purchase these Rule 144A
Securities, they may be illiquid. Illiquid securities may be difficult to
dispose of at a fair price at the times when the Fund believes it is desirable
to do so. The market price of illiquid securities generally is more volatile
than that of more liquid securities, which may adversely affect the price that
the Fund pays for or recovers upon the sale of illiquid securities. Illiquid
securities are also more difficult to value and Calamos's judgment may play a
greater role in the valuation process. Investment of the Fund's assets in
illiquid securities may restrict the Fund's ability to take advantage of market
opportunities. The risks associated with illiquid securities may be particularly
acute in situations in which the Fund's operations require cash and could result
in the Fund borrowing to meet its short-term needs or incurring losses on the
sale of illiquid securities.

     Foreign Securities.  Investments in non-U.S. issuers may involve unique
risks compared to investing in securities of U.S. issuers. These risks are more
pronounced to the extent that the Fund invests a significant portion of its
non-U.S. investments in one region or in the securities of emerging market

Edgar Filing: CALAMOS CONVERTIBLE OPPORTUNITIES & INCOME FUND - Form 497

29



issuers. These risks may include:

     - less information about non-U.S. issuers or markets may be available due
       to less rigorous disclosure or accounting standards or regulatory
       practices;

     - many non-U.S. markets are smaller, less liquid and more volatile. In a
       changing market, Calamos may not be able to sell the Fund's portfolio
       securities at times, in amounts and at prices it considers reasonable;

     - adverse effect of currency exchange rates or controls on the value of the
       Fund's investments;

     - the economies of non-U.S. countries may grow at slower rates than
       expected or may experience a downturn or recession;

     - economic, political and social developments may adversely affect the
       securities markets; and

     - withholding and other non-U.S. taxes may decrease the Fund's return.

     There may be less publicly available information about non-U.S. markets and
issuers than is available with respect to U.S. securities and issuers. Non-U.S.
companies generally are not subject to accounting, auditing and financial
reporting standards, practices and requirements comparable to those applicable
to U.S. companies. The trading markets for most non-U.S. securities are
generally less liquid and subject to greater price volatility than the markets
for comparable securities in the United States. The markets for securities in
certain emerging markets are in the earliest stages of their development. Even
the markets for relatively widely traded securities in certain non-U.S. markets,
including emerging market countries, may not be able to absorb, without price
disruptions, a significant increase in trading volume or trades of a size
customarily undertaken by institutional investors in the United States.
Additionally, market making and arbitrage activities are generally less
extensive in such markets, which may contribute to increased volatility and
reduced liquidity.
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     Economies and social and political climate in individual countries may
differ unfavorably from the United States. Non-U.S. economies may have less
favorable rates of growth of gross domestic product, rates of inflation,
currency valuation, capital reinvestment, resource self-sufficiency and balance
of payments positions. Many countries have experienced substantial, and in some
cases extremely high, rates of inflation for many years. Inflation and rapid
fluctuations in inflation rates have had, and may continue to have, very
negative effects on the economies and securities markets of certain emerging
countries. Unanticipated political or social developments may also affect the
values of the Fund's investments and the availability to the Fund of additional
investments in such countries.

     Currency Risks.  The value of the securities denominated or quoted in
foreign currencies may be adversely affected by fluctuations in the relative
currency exchange rates and by exchange control regulations. The Fund's
investment performance may be negatively affected by a devaluation of a currency
in which the Fund's investments are denominated or quoted. Further, the Fund's
investment performance may be significantly affected, either positively or
negatively, by currency exchange rates because the U.S. dollar value of
securities denominated or quoted in another currency will increase or decrease
in response to changes in the value of such currency in relation to the U.S.
dollar.
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     Market Price of Shares.  Shares of closed-end funds frequently trade at a
market price that is below their net asset value. This is commonly referred to
as "trading at a discount." This characteristic of shares of closed-end funds is
a risk separate and distinct from the risk that the Fund's net asset value may
decrease. Investors who sell their shares within a relatively short period after
completion of the public offering are likely to be exposed to this risk.
Accordingly, the Fund is designed primarily for long-term investors and should
not be considered a vehicle for trading purposes. Net asset value will be
reduced following the offering by the underwriting discount and the amount of
offering expenses paid by the Fund.

     Whether investors will realize a gain or loss upon the sale of the Fund's
common shares will depend upon whether the market value of the shares at the
time of sale is above or below the price the investor paid, taking into account
transaction costs, for the shares and is not directly dependent upon the Fund's
net asset value. Because the market value of the Fund's shares will be
determined by factors such as the relative demand for and supply of the shares
in the market, general market conditions and other factors beyond the control of
the Fund, the Fund cannot predict whether its common shares will trade at, below
or above net asset value, or below or above the initial offering price for the
shares.

     Management Risk.  Calamos's judgment about the attractiveness, relative
value or potential appreciation of a particular sector, security or investment
strategy may prove to be incorrect.

     Antitakeover Provisions.  The Fund's Agreement and Declaration of Trust and
By-laws include provisions that could limit the ability of other entities or
persons to acquire control of the Fund or to change the composition of its Board
of Trustees. Such provisions could limit the ability of shareholders to sell
their shares at a premium over prevailing market prices by discouraging a third
party from seeking to obtain control of the Fund. These provisions include
staggered terms of office for the Trustees, advance notice requirements for
shareholder proposals, and super-majority voting requirements for certain
transaction with affiliates, open-ending the Fund or a merger, asset sale or
similar transaction.

     Recent Developments.  As a result of the terrorist attacks on the World
Trade Center and the Pentagon on September 11, 2001, some of the U.S. securities
markets were closed for a four-day period. These terrorist attacks and related
events have led to increased short-term market volatility and may have long-term
effects on U.S. and world economics and markets. A similar disruption of the
financial markets could impact interest rates, auctions, secondary trading,
ratings, credit risk, inflation and other factors relating to securities or
other financial interests.
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                             MANAGEMENT OF THE FUND

TRUSTEES AND OFFICERS

     The Fund's Board of Trustees provides broad supervision over the affairs of
the Fund. The officers of the Fund are responsible for the Fund's operations.
There are seven Trustees of the Fund, three of whom are "interested persons" of
the Trust (as defined in the 1940 Act) and four of whom are not "interested
persons." The names and business addresses of the trustees and officers of the
Fund and their principal occupations and other affiliations during the past five
years are set forth under "Management of the Fund" in the statement of
additional information.
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INVESTMENT ADVISER

     The Fund's investments are managed by Calamos, 1111 E. Warrenville Road,
Naperville, IL. On April 1, 2002 Calamos managed approximately $10.5 billion in
assets of individuals and institutions. Calamos is a wholly-owned subsidiary of
Holdings. Holdings is controlled by John P. Calamos, who has been engaged in the
investment advisory business since 1977.

INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT

     Subject to the overall authority of the Board of Trustees, Calamos
regularly provides the Fund with investment research, advice and supervision and
furnishes continuously an investment program for the Fund. In addition, Calamos
furnishes for use of the Fund such office space and facilities as the Fund may
require for its reasonable needs and supervises the business and affairs of the
Fund and provides the following other services on behalf of the Fund and not
provided by persons not a party to the investment management agreement: (a)
preparing or assisting in the preparation of reports to and meeting materials
for the Trustees; (b) supervising, negotiating contractual arrangements with, to
the extent appropriate, and monitoring the performance of, accounting agents,
custodians, depositories, transfer agents and pricing agents, accountants,
attorneys, printers, underwriters, brokers and dealers, insurers and other
persons in any capacity deemed to be necessary or desirable to Fund operations;
(c) assisting in the preparation and making of filings with the Commission and
other regulatory and self-regulatory organizations, including, but not limited
to, preliminary and definitive proxy materials, amendments to the Fund's
registration statement on Form N-2 and semi-annual reports on Form N-SAR; (d)
overseeing the tabulation of proxies by the Fund's transfer agent; (e) assisting
in the preparation and filing of the Fund's federal, state and local tax
returns; (f) assisting in the preparation and filing of the Fund's federal
excise tax return pursuant to Section 4982 of the Code; (g) providing assistance
with investor and public relations matters; (h) monitoring the valuation of
portfolio securities and the calculation of net asset value; (i) monitoring the
registration of shares of beneficial interest of the Fund under applicable
federal and state securities laws; (j) maintaining or causing to be maintained
for the Fund all books, records and reports and any other information required
under the 1940 Act, to the extent that such books, records and reports and other
information are not maintained by the Fund's custodian or other agents of the
Fund; (k) assisting in establishing the accounting policies of the Fund; (l)
assisting in the resolution of accounting issues that may arise with respect to
the Fund's operations and consulting with the Fund's independent accountants,
legal counsel and the Fund's other agents as necessary in connection therewith;
(m) reviewing the Fund's bills; (n) assisting the Fund in determining the amount
of dividends and distributions available to be paid by the Fund to its
shareholders, preparing and arranging for the printing of dividend notices to
shareholders, and providing the transfer and dividend paying agent, the
custodian, and the accounting agent with such information as is required for
such parties to effect the payment of dividends and distributions; and (o)
otherwise assisting the Fund as it may reasonably request in the conduct of the
Fund's business, subject to the direction and control of the Trustees.

     Under the investment management agreement, the Fund will pay to Calamos a
fee based on the average weekly managed assets that is accrued daily and paid on
a monthly basis. The fee paid by the Fund is at the annual rate of 0.80% of
managed assets. Because the fees paid to Calamos are determined
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on the basis of the Fund's managed assets, Calamos's interest in determining
whether to leverage the Fund may differ from the interests of the Fund and its
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common shareholders.

     Under the terms of its investment management agreement, except for the
services and facilities provided by Calamos as set forth therein, the Fund shall
assume and pay all expenses for all other Fund operations and activities and
shall reimburse Calamos for any such expenses incurred by Calamos. The expenses
borne by the Fund shall include, without limitation: (a) organization expenses
of the Fund (including out-of-pocket expenses, but not including Calamos'
overhead or employee costs); (b) fees payable to Calamos; (c) legal expenses;
(d) auditing and accounting expenses; (e) maintenance of books and records that
are required to be maintained by the Fund's custodian or other agents of the
Fund; (f) telephone, telex, facsimile, postage and other communications
expenses; (g) taxes and governmental fees; (h) fees, dues and expenses incurred
by the Fund in connection with membership in investment company trade
organizations and the expense of attendance at professional meetings of such
organizations; (i) fees and expenses of accounting agents, custodians,
subcustodians, transfer agents, dividend disbursing agents and registrars; (j)
payment for portfolio pricing or valuation services to pricing agents,
accountants, bankers and other specialists, if any; (k) expenses of preparing
share certificates; (l) expenses in connection with the issuance, offering,
distribution, sale, redemption or repurchase of securities issued by the Fund;
(m) expenses relating to investor and public relations provided by parties other
than Calamos; (n) expenses and fees of registering or qualifying shares of
beneficial interest of the Fund for sale; (o) interest charges, bond premiums
and other insurance expenses; (p) freight, insurance and other charges in
connection with the shipment of the Fund's portfolio securities; (q) the
compensation and all expenses (specifically including travel expenses relating
to Fund business) of Trustees, officers and employees of the Fund who are not
affiliated persons of Calamos; (r) brokerage commissions or other costs of
acquiring or disposing of any portfolio securities of the Fund; (s) expenses of
printing and distributing reports, notices and dividends to shareholders; (t)
expenses of preparing and setting in type, printing and mailing prospectuses and
statements of additional information of the Fund and supplements thereto; (u)
costs of stationery; (v) any litigation expenses; (w) indemnification of
Trustees and officers of the Fund; (x) costs of shareholders' and other
meetings; (y) interest on borrowed money, if any; and (z) the fees and other
expenses of listing the Fund's shares on the New York Stock Exchange or any
other national stock exchange.

     For the first eight years of the Fund's operations, Calamos has
contractually agreed to waive its management fee in the amounts, and for the
time periods, set forth below:

                            FEE WAIVED                                    FEE WAIVED
                       (AS A PERCENTAGE OF                           (AS A PERCENTAGE OF
    PERIOD ENDING         AVERAGE WEEKLY          PERIOD ENDING         AVERAGE WEEKLY
      JUNE 30,           MANAGED ASSETS)            JUNE 30,           MANAGED ASSETS)
---------------------  --------------------   ---------------------  --------------------

2002(1)..............         0.25%           2007.................         0.25%
2003.................         0.25%           2008.................         0.18%
2004.................         0.25%           2009.................         0.11%
2005.................         0.25%           2010.................         0.04%
2006.................         0.25%

---------------

(1) From the commencement of operations.
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     Calamos has not agreed to waive any portion of its management fee beyond
June 30, 2010.

PORTFOLIO MANAGER

     John P. Calamos and Nick P. Calamos are responsible for managing the
portfolio of the Fund. During the past five years, John P. Calamos has been
president of Calamos and Calamos Financial Services, Inc. ("CFS"), an affiliate
of Calamos, and Nick P. Calamos has been senior executive vice president of
Calamos and CFS.

                                        25

ADMINISTRATOR

     Under the terms of an administration agreement among the Fund, Calamos and
Princeton Administrators, L.P. (the "Administrator"), an affiliate of Merrill
Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated (the "Administration Agreement"), the
Administrator performs or arranges for the performance of certain administrative
services necessary for the operation of the Fund, including, but not limited to,
maintaining certain of the books and records of the Fund, preparing certain
reports and other documents required by U.S. federal securities laws and
regulations, responding to inquiries from Fund shareholders, calculating and
distributing for publication the net asset value of the Fund's shares and
providing the Fund with certain administrative office facilities. For the
services rendered and the facilities furnished, Calamos (and not the Fund) will
pay the Administrator a monthly fee at the annual rate of 0.125% of the Fund's
average weekly managed assets, subject to a monthly minimum fee of $12,500. The
Administration Agreement will continue in effect until terminated by any party
upon 60 days' prior written notice.

       DIVIDENDS AND DISTRIBUTIONS; AUTOMATIC DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT PLAN

DIVIDENDS AND DISTRIBUTIONS

     The Fund intends to distribute all or a portion of its net investment
income monthly to holders of common shares. The Fund expects to declare the
initial monthly dividend on the common shares within approximately 45 days of
the completion of this offering and to pay that
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